






                        November 2017 

Dear Parent, 

Term 2 has started well with the pupils settling down well into their activities. Spelling and maths homework will continue weekly as before. You may have noticed that some of the maths homework sheets have activities with a small picture of an adult and child at the top of the page. These activities in particular need more adult support as some involve a short game. These are really useful activities to practise the concepts on the page before your child starts the written work and I would encourage you to spend some time on these, if you are not already doing so. Could you also please sign all Maths homework.
The focus for maths this term for P2 pupils will be addition to 20, days of the week and months of the year. Initially pupils will work out computations practically with concrete materials such as cubes or number lines. However as the term progresses pupils will be encouraged to add on ‘in their head’. They will be given strategies to help with number bonds, doubles and near doubles e.g. 6+6=12 so it should be easy to work out 6+7=13 because 7 is 1 more than 6 so the answer is also going to be 1 more. Pupils will also work with money, identifying coins and doing simple addition to 20p. We will use this knowledge in a practical situation when we buy and sell the biscuits which we are going to make for Children in Need Day on November 17th.
Primary 3 pupils will continue with multiplication and be introduced to division. The times tables will now be taught more formally and pupils will be expected to learn the 2, 5 and 10 times table off by heart. These are the easier tables so please spend time helping your child with this, as times tables are such a useful skill in life. In subsequent years they will be expected to learn the other tables so it is important that they are competent with these now. Pupils will undertake a regular timed Tables Challenge which is structured to allow them to progress at their own level. This will extend and the challenge pupils who have mastered the 2, 5 and 10 tables by introducing other tables. However it also gives good practise and a goal to try and better their last score, for those who are still unsure of the earlier tables. Pupils will continue to work with money, working out totals within £1. This is another very useful life skill which they will have opportunity to put into practice when we set up a stall for our Children in Need day on November 17th.
We will spend some time this term finishing our Transport topic but have also started a new topic- Food from Scotland. We will look at which foods are traditional in Scotland and find out why, looking at Scotland’s climate for growing certain crops, how the land is used and what seafood comes from Scottish waters. We will investigate and compare where other foods travel from and as part of this I hope to take the pupils on a trip to Tesco where we will be involved in various activities exploring a variety of different foods. Details of this will follow. 
Each week we will prepare and cook a different traditional Scottish food. The pupils will be working in collaborative groups for this where the whole class cooks at the same time. It gives an opportunity to be an active member of a small group, experiencing how it feels to work together to achieve a common goal. We have already made Scotch broth and the children concentrated really hard when following the instructions of how to safely chop the vegetables with knives and carried it out brilliantly. They got a huge sense of satisfaction and made a wonderful pan of broth which most loved, with lots of pupils asking for more. I was so proud of them and they were proud of themselves. They are really looking forward to cooking more. I’m sure you will hear all about it and they may wish to cook at home too, so it would be great to encourage this. It has been proved that if children are involved in food preparation, they are more likely to eat the food. Great incentive if you have a fussy eater at home!
Pupils are going to build up their own book of recipes from all the foods which we cook or bake. We will type up the recipes in our Computing time which is a wonderful meaningful way of building up their word processing skills.
Once again this term, the pupils will have Science with Mrs Middleton and Story Writing with Mrs Forbes. PE will continue to be on Tuesday and Friday. This term I will focus on dance, with an emphasis on Scottish Country Dancing but we will also carry out some creative dance work.
It’s going to be another busy term!

Kind regards 

Gillian Stewart

